
 

 

 

 

Thank you for your help, Mr. Barrett 

 

Statement from Alderman Khalif J. Rainey 

April 5, 2017 
 

Earlier today I received a very generous $2,500 donation for the Midnight League 

from developer Rick Barrett. I wanted to publicly thank Mr. Barrett for his 

thoughtful kindness and generosity, and his donation will be greatly appreciated by 

the basketball league’s participants and supporters. 

 

The 10-week league is run by a partnership that includes the City of Milwaukee, 

Milwaukee Public Schools, the Milwaukee Police Department, Milwaukee Fire 

and Police Commission, the Milwaukee Bucks and Running Rebels. The league is 

also part of the new MPS C.A.R.E.S. (Community and Recreation Engaging 

Students) initiative, and young men 17 to 25 years old who live in Milwaukee may 

participate. 

 

The Midnight League provides a positive and constructive outlet for young men, 

and it’s a great way for them to be having fun and competing in a safe and positive 

environment. The league also supports positive police and community relations, as 

the Milwaukee Police Department provides mentoring opportunities for young men 

who participate.  

 

Anyone interested in making a donation to the league can contact me at 414-286-

2863 or Khalif.Rainey@milwaukee.gov. 
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